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2017-2018 Annual Report from the Chair of the  Darwin Visual Arts Association Management Committee
As is well known, at the Annual General Meeting it is the responsibility of an incorporated body to present a report on the work of the particular association to its members outlining the achievements of the preceding year. This is to be done before the members of the Management Committee - in this case for 2017-2018  - step down as a part of the process of conducting the Annual General Meeting, which includes the process of electing a new committee for the following year.
A new committee may well comprise both new and experienced members, in fact it should, so that over time there are always experienced members of the Committee, and new ones as well, working together to guide the organisation for the following year.  It is, however, perhaps not so well known that the Management Committee is legally and financially responsible for the operation of the particular organisation, a responsibility which has been delegated to the Committee by its members.  
So an essential part of this responsibility is for the Committee to develop and implement a 3 Year Strategic Plan, a Business Plan and an Artistic Plan and then, of course, with the staff implement it and report back to the members on the progress of the implementation. Our current plans are from 2016-2018 which means later in the year we will have to review and then develop a new plan for the next Triennium. 
This responsibility is an essential element of the receipt of government funding, which is issued by ArtsNT as the government funding body; no paper work, no funding. 
Just as an aside this building, which has been DVAA's home for a long time is also a government building, and as you know its tenancy is about to come to an end. We are currently working on the planning for our new home at Harbour View Building. To date there is no timeline as there is quite a bit of work to do to re-shape it into our new home with 2 gallery spaces, offices, exhibition areas, a store room and studios.
Alison, our new General Manager and I have been working on the plan with help from Jenny (Management Committee) and Belinda, our new Gallery Manager.
DVAA is, as you know, an Artist Run Initiative (an ARI) which has been supporting Darwin artists in a range of ways for about 35 years. In this past year we have we have continued our exhibition program having new exhibitions in the Wood Street and Roller Door Galleries every 3 weeks and other work displayed in the Foyer as well. 
We have 4 Studios available for rent, which have been rented by artists over the past year. 
In  addition to that, we have further developed our workshops program with 2 weekend workshops conducted by the Pastel Society from Queensland, a Drop in Drawing program at a number of sites, and thanks to the Live Darwin program we also provided a number of workshops in the Mall and at DVAA in September and October last.
One of the particularly successful professional development programs we have conducted  has been ArtBiz The Business of Being an Artist,  which was completed last Saturday, April 28th. We have learned a lot from the planning, applying for funding and conducting this program, one being the importance of having one's ear to the ground as to what is needed in the community, and then equally, the importance of conducting the program in a most professional way. 
Thanks is required here to Helen Anderson, who was our previous Business Manager, for her assistance in the planning for this program, and for the work in applying to the Darwin City Council for funds to conduct it. The funding granted included a fee for an administrator, and I must acknowledge the work of the administrator we employed, Tracey Bunn. Tracey has done an exceptional job as the ArtBiz administrator, and as part of this she has extended our reach to the wider arts community, not just the visual arts. Thank you Tracey.
One of the things we have learned in the development and the implementation of this program has been that a fee must be included in any funding application to pay for a program administrator. This then means that with a small staff and some volunteers and a paid administrator more can be done for our members and our community. Key Performance Indicators 1 and 2
One of our Strategic Plan goals - Key Performance Indicator Number 3 is to strengthen the brand of DVAA, and to increase the value, membership and public awareness.
ArtBiz has done this with lots of positive feedback from the wider arts community not only to the program itself, but to the greater visibility of DVAA in the community. An added benefit to this has been an increase in DVAA membership as well. Thanks here must be said to Alison for all her work in supporting this initiative.
Finally Key Performance Indicator 4: to Strengthen Internal Systems and Procedures to ensure effective and efficient  operation of DVAA and to build ongoing sustainability. This has been a major focus over the past year with both past and present staff, Shilo McNamee and Helen Anderson and now Alison Edwards and Belinda Kinitavaki. Further information about these procedures is in the Annual Report prepared by Alison. Thank you Alison and Belinda and all the members of the 2017-2018 Management Committee, the work of the sub-committees and the volunteers, who give so willingly of their time and their skills to ensure that DVAA continues to support the arts community in a most professional way.
Carolyn Bursa        April 30th 2018.
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